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While the CVC does provide world-class 

tours for over two million visitors each year, its 
service to Congress doesn’t stop there. The 
CVC team has also supported more than 
7,000 congressional events in CVC meeting 
spaces as well as welcoming and assisting 
guests at Congressional Gold Medal Cere-
monies, commemoration ceremonies, annual 
Memorial Day and Capitol Fourth Concerts, 
and presidential inaugurations, among many 
other events. 

Also, in support of Congress, the CVC team 
has developed training programs for congres-
sional staff to learn about the history of the 
Capitol and Congress and the artwork that 
represents their story. Critical safety and 
emergency evacuation procedures are key 
elements of this program. To date, more than 
31,000 interns and other staff have partici-
pated in the training program, enhancing their 
ability to deliver high-quality tours to constitu-
ents. 

The majority of visitors to the CVC are our 
constituents, and based on independent sur-
veys, 93 percent of visitors to the Capitol said 
their expectations were met or exceeded and 
that they were likely to recommend taking a 
Capitol Tour to their friends. These numbers 
reflect the passion and knowledge the Visitor 
Center’s team brings to the Capitol each day, 
as well as their commitment to inform, involve, 
and inspire every visitor. 

The CVC will celebrate its 10th anniversary 
on December 2, 2018. As the CVC embarks 
on its second decade serving as the front door 
to the Capitol and the Congress, I wish to rec-
ognize the hard-working CVC staff that remain 
committed to providing world-class services to 
our visitors, our constituents, and those of us 
who work in the Capitol each day. 
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TERRY VAUGHN, A HURRICANE 
HARVEY HERO 

HON. TED POE 
OF TEXAS 

IN THE HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
Monday, March 5, 2018 

Mr. POE of Texas. Mr. Speaker, I rise today 
to salute another of our Harvey Heroes. I want 
to recognize Terry Vaughn, district manager of 
pharmacy and retail operations for 14 
Walgreens stores in the Lake Houston area 
where I live. As Hurricane Harvey hovered 
over the Houston area dropping up to 50 
inches of rain in some parts, Terry and his 
Walgreens partners were watching and waiting 
like most Houstonians. In the wake of the 
storm, all but one of Terry’s stores closed due 
to damage or impassable roads. The only 
store the Walgreens team could get to was 
the location on West Lake Houston Parkway 
and FM 1960—in my neighborhood of 
Atascocita. 

Terry lives one mile from the store. As the 
San Jacinto River rose and Lake Houston 
came out of its banks, a fellow team member’s 
house was flooding so quickly she and her 
family of six had nowhere to turn. They walked 
through water to the Atascocita Walgreens 
where Terry and other volunteers met them 
with kayaks and transported them to Terry’s 
home where Mitzi, his bride of 19 years, and 
their two boys provided the food and shelter 
the family so badly needed. 

The forecasts said this storm would be here 
for days. Since he could get to the store, Terry 

decided to open up the Atascocita location. 
Terry, three other managers, and Walgreens 
team members who couldn’t make it to their 
own stores but still wanted to help, kept our 
Atascocita location’s doors open through 
shortages of power and shortages of patience. 
The one thing they didn’t have a shortage of 
was dedication to their community. Terry 
would wake up each morning, check the water 
level of Lake Houston to make sure it wasn’t 
coming closer into his own home, then report 
for service. 

Mr. Speaker, during Harvey, Terry’s store 
was the only continually operating Walgreens 
this side of the Gulf of Mexico. He partnered 
with the City of Humble to deliver life-saving 
medications to evacuees at the city’s emer-
gency shelter at the Humble Civic Center. He 
immunized 40 local first responders to protect 
them from the flood borne diseases of tetanus 
and Hepatitis A; then took his immunizations 
on the road setting up first responder clinics at 
fire and police stations. Terry and his team im-
munized more than 1,000 people in two days. 

Virtually all Lake Houston-area grocery 
stores were closed due to the flooding. The 
stores were filled with water. Distribution 
trucks could not get to the area. As the storm 
damage continued, Terry led a team of 
Walgreens managers who with their own 
trucks (Texas trucks with plenty of lift to get 
through those waters, Mr. Speaker) went to 13 
other Walgreens and gathered household sup-
plies, diapers, baby formula, and medical sup-
plies to distribute at the operational Atascocita 
location. 

For days Terry kept answering the calls and 
kept serving. One of those calls was from 
United Airlines who had personnel and dis-
placed passengers stuck at George Bush 
Intercontinental Airport. Terry and his 
Walgreens team fulfilled an order of more than 
$30,000 in supplies and delivered it straight to 
the tarmac. Was there a bright spot in all this 
for Terry? He told me, ‘‘Seeing people come 
together and my team working non-stop with-
out breaks—with their own families going 
through the worst times—we showed up to 
help our community and put our own issues 
aside.’’ 

Mr. Speaker, those who know Terry know 
he has a servant’s heart. He is active with the 
Lake Houston Chamber of Commerce, Boy 
Scouts, and Humble Area Assistance Min-
istries. Terry started with Walgreens as a 
cashier more than 21 years ago. He has per-
formed every job in the store and worked his 
way up to be a district manager. On August 
18 as Hurricane Harvey ravaged and flooded 
our area, he was called upon to once again do 
every job. And he did. And he makes us proud 
to be Texans. 
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Mr. WILSON of South Carolina. Mr. Speak-
er, sadly, Walter J. Buckert, Jr., a proven 
champion for military service-members and 
their devoted families, passed away last week. 
He will always be cherished for championing 
benefits for our military and providing extraor-

dinary jobs for military family members. The 
Office of the Second Congressional District of 
South Carolina was fortunate to have as staff 
members two of his talented granddaughters, 
Elizabeth Grayson and Katherine Grayson, 
who he influenced for extraordinary service on 
behalf of constituents. I include in the RECORD 
the following thoughtful obituary: 

Walter J. Buckert, Jr., age 85, passed away 
peacefully on Sunday, February 25th at 
Inova Fairfax Hospital in Virginia. 

Walter was born on February 24th, 1933, in 
Rochester NY, to Walt and Marge Buckert. 
In 1955, Walter graduated from Georgetown 
University with a BA in Business. He joined 
the General Electric Company’s Corporate 
Financial Program where he was assigned to 
the Federal Government Department of 
Electronics Division. From there, he was 
promoted to General Electric’s Lighting 
Business Group, its highest division by rev-
enue at that time. He took on increasing 
roles of responsibility with each transfer ac-
cepting positions in New York, Cleveland 
and Richmond. His final assignment from 
General Electric, before his retirement in 
1995, was as Manager of U.S. Government 
Sales and Marketing for all lighting prod-
ucts for government use and resale to mili-
tary personnel. In that role, Walter grew 
government sales and created a division 
highly valued to this day. After 47 years with 
General Electric, Walter joined Webco Gen-
eral Partnership in 1996 as Director of Gov-
ernment and Industry Affairs. A strong advo-
cate for military personnel and their fami-
lies, he was awarded the American Logistics 
Association Lifetime Achievement Award, 
The Department of the Army Outstanding 
Civil Service medal for his service, and The 
Exchange. 

Walter is survived by his beautiful wife of 
55 years, Mary Sutton Buckert and loving 
daughter, Laurie Grayson; son-in-law, Bill 
Grayson; and granddaughters Katherine, 
Elizabeth, and Caroline Grayson who fondly 
referred to their grandfather by his child-
hood nickname, Buddy. He is also survived 
by his older sister, Joanne McDermott, and 
too many nieces and nephews on both sides 
of the family to count but to whom he held 
much love and respect. 

Walter will be remembered for his loyalty, 
hard work, and dedication to others. He was 
a true blooded, American patriot who never 
took his freedom for granted. He was a hum-
ble, stoic man, with strong convictions and 
beliefs, but underneath it all was a childlike 
spirit. Walter was a loving and devoted hus-
band, father, grandfather, uncle, brother and 
friend, he will forever be missed. 
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IN HONOR OF CHIC AND BILLIE 
RAWLINGS’ 50TH WEDDING ANNI-
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OF WYOMING 
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Ms. CHENEY. Mr. Speaker, I rise today to 
extend my congratulations to Chic and Billie 
Rawlings on the celebration of their 50th Wed-
ding Anniversary. 

This significant benchmark is a symbol of 
their commitment to each other and to their 
family. I am happy to join their friends and 
family in extending my best to them on this 
special occasion. 

Again, Mr. Speaker, I would like to extend 
my congratulations to Chic and Billie on the 
celebration of their 50th Wedding Anniversary. 
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